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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 19 October 2015
at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School
ATTENDANCE

Representatives:
 Jim Scott (Chair/Treasurer); Steuart Campbell (ViceChair); Ann Watt, Bob Gardiner.
Co-opted:
None
Ex Officio:
Cllr Denis Dixon
In attendance:

None
Members of the public: 4
1 Apologies:

Apologies for absence noted from Cllrs Ricky Henderson and Cathy Fullerton, Rev. Mike Frew, Ros Lennie and Jean Marr.
2 The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained that, due to the resignation of Grace Hughes as Secretary, SC had been asked to take over. This was ratified by the meeting. 
3 Minutes of the meeting held on 14 September were approved. 
4 Matters arising from the minutes (not covered by other items in the agenda): the failure of the manager of Longstone Resource Centre to attend the last meeting was noted and it was agreed that SC should contact him to arrange a new visit. It was agreed to arrange a gift for the retiring janitor.
5 Police report
No police attended the meeting.
6 Planning
SC introduced and circulated copies of the display boards showing the proposal to build 250 student flats in Slateford on sites presently occupied by Westside Motors and the Blue Goose country pub. This was discussed and it was agreed to invite the developer’s agent and architect to attend our next meeting [action SC].
7 Neighbourhood Partnerships
SC reported that he had attended the Pentlands NP on 8 October, when there were two major presentations, one on policing and one on Natural Neigbourhoods, a CEC initiative to find the name that people give to their local area. This required clarification, which SC will attempt to get. 
8
Environment
SC reported that the dead trees in Redhall Park are due to be removed next month. He also reported that CEC has not achieved the correct fall around the gulley in Redhall Rd and that further work will be necessary to either regrade the road or move the gulley. Although the road is now in better condition, Roads SW will need to return to solve the problem. SC will contact Scottish Canals about the water leaking onto Inglis Green Rd. 
9
Treasurer’s report
Date


details



amount (£)

14sep15
balance



2074.75
30sep15
wreath



  -39.00
19oct15
balance



2035.75
10
Correspondence
EVOC invited us to a Health & Social Care Partnership Strategic Plan Consultation on 26 October at the Quaker Meeting House; Edinburgh & Lothians Regional Equality Council invited us to their community engagement event (‘Engaging diverse community into Public Life and the Democratic Process’) on 28 October at the Edinburgh Methodist Church; notification of a new grant programme to support community greenspace projects organised by Greenspace Scotland and Tesco—open for applications from 19 October; notification of the Social Media session taking place on 21 November as part of the Community Council Support and Development Programme; invitation to attend the Cities Convention on 13 November in Perth; report on the formation of the Edinburgh Association of Community Councils. 
11
AOCB
SC reported that the 2015 remembrance ceremony had been arranged at the War Memorial for Saturday 7 November. He will produce a notice about it for the notice board and also on the website. It was noted that the next LCC meeting is scheduled for 9 November. 
